
LEEBOTWOOD AND LONGNOR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Leebotwood and Longnor Parish Council 
held at Leebotwood Village Hall on 25th July 2018 at 7.30pm.


	PRESENT
	APOLOGIES

	Cllr. Paul Harris
	Cllr. Chris King

	Cllr. Tom Corbett
	

	Cllr. Matthew Thomas
	

	Cllr. Tony Crook
	

	Cllr. Charles Baker
	

	Cllr. Amanda Clarke 
	



There were also six members of the public present
	ALSO IN ATTENDANCE 

	Mr. Gwilym Rippon (clerk)
	Cllr.  Dan Morris


 
	
	Agenda item
	
	Actions

	
	
	
	

	52/18
	1. 
	TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr. Chris King tendered his apologies, which was accepted.
	

	
	
	
	

	53/18
	2. 
	 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS
No interests were disclosed. 
	Name 
	Item
	Personal
	Prejudicial

	
	
	
	



	

	
	
	
	

	54/18
	3. 
	DISPENSATION – None required.
	

	
	
	
	

	55/18
	4. 
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION – There were six members of the public present.
One member of the public voiced her concerns as manner to the resignation of one of the past councillors and requested that an apology be offered to that past councillor. 
The chair acknowledged all that had been said however he stated that be apology would not be given.  
	

	
	
	
	

	56/18
	5. 
	MINUTES - To approve and sign the minutes dated 16th May 2018.
RESOLVED
To sign and approve the minutes of the meeting held on 16th May 2018.
	

	
	
	
	

	57/18
	6. 
	REPORTS
a)  Shropshire Councillor Dan Morris
Cllr. Morris reported on the following
· The \surfacing issues on the A49
· The review on rates relief
· The banning of sky lanterns on Shropshire owned land.   
b) Clerks Report. 
The clerk reported that he had received a quote for the gates which amounted to £1800, he had been in touch with Fiona Leighton to discuss the feasibility in the erecting the gates to date she had not been back in touch.
The clerk reported that he had circulated a number of training courses and he asked if he was to book any of these courses.   
It was requested that he book 2 Fundamental courses (possibly 2 more) and one planning course. 
	







Clerk to contact Fiona Leighton

	
	
	
	

	58/18
	7. 
	MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED BY COUNCIL. 
Cllr. Corbett reported that there had been a applicant for a general maintenance person that being Mike Marlow. 
RESOLVED
It was agreed that he work 2 days a month in undertaking identified tasks in the two villages 

It was agreed that £5k be spent between the two village halls 
RESOLVED
That one defibrillator be purchased for Leebotwood
It was also reported that a dog waste bin be purchased this was to be sent to Cllr. Thomas’s home.

It was also reported that there were a number of traffic signs which needed attention. 
RESOLVED
That photographs of these be sent to the clerk and these to be collated then sent on to Cllr. Morris for attention. 

Also discussed was depth gauge for the water level in the ford in Watling Street adjacent to the properties The Leasowes and Watling Street Cottage was still needed and that we need to arrange for a quotation for such a supply.
RESOLVED
[bookmark: _GoBack]That the clerk research for a price. 
	








The clerk to obtain quotes and purchase dog bin.


	
	
	
	

	59/18
	8. 
	PLANNING MATTERS –
There was nothing to report under this heading
	

	
	
	
	

	60/18


	9. 
		25.7.2018
	
Payments to be approved and signed

	 
	
	
	 

	Cheque No
	Company
	Description
	amount 

	376
	SDH Accounting 
	Internal Audit
	120.00

	377
	Shropshire Council
	Election costs
	200.00

	378
	Mr. G. Rippon
	Expenses
	122.00

	379
	HMRC
	PAYE
	266.55

	380
	Mr. G. Rippon 
	June-July Salary
	399.83

	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	
	£1139.99



INVOICES TO PAY: It was RESOLVED to pay the following invoices:

a. To approve and sign the Bank Reconciliation
RESOLVED
The bank reconciliation was agreed

b. To approve and sign the Receipts and Payments.
RESOLVED
The Receipts and payments were agreed

c. To note the internal auditors report
RESOLVED
The internal auditor report was accepted.
	The clerk to pay all the reported invoices 

	
	
	
	

	61/18
	10. 
	Reports from Councillors who have represented the Parish Council at outside bodies. 
One member of the public was considering becoming a councillor, she was informed that if she contacted the clerk he would send her the necessary documentation. 
	

	
	
	
	

	62/18

	11. 
	Information from Members 
There was nothing to report under this heading
	

	
	
	
	

	63/18
	12. 
	Correspondence: 
There was nothing to report under this heading
	

	
	
	
	

	64/18
	13. 
	NEXT MEETING – next meeting at Longnor Village Hall on the 26th September 2018.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The meeting was declared closed at 9.30pm
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Signed 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Date
	



. 
                                                                            
 

